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After some time lag, and we do not know whose efforts it was, the Chinese Broadcaster on 18160 kHz, has since stopped. We thank the unknown  helper for this work.


The bands are in poor shape and  only the Indonesian activity is heard with weaker levels of signals on the 40 mb and 20 mb. There are the usual Sri Lankan fishing trawlers and a few South East Asian fishing trawlers, may be even the Taiwanese boats, are active on 14037.5 kHz or thereabouts.  There was one occasion when the Zambian Broadcasting station accidentally strayed  on to 7012 kHz and corrected itself later on.


Not much of news for the month. 

As usual, the attachment consists  of word file and XLS files giving all the data.

Interesting sites on intrusions  monitored  in different areas of IARU are  at:

www.iarums.com/    and    www.darc.de/referate/hf/bandwacht/index.html
www.storm.ca/~iarumsr2,iarumsr2@storm.ca
www.jarl.or.jp/iaru-r3/ms/r3msnl.htm                 

Our Greetings and best wishes to all for a Very Happy Happy New Year 2006.
.

All the very best , 73

De  ARASU  VU2UR

Regional MS Coordinator.

            r3msc_iaru@rediffmail.com
Notes: Items reported from shared bands are for information only.
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